December 22, 2009
 
Dr. Abraham Punnen
Editor-in-Chief Algorithmic Operations Research
 
Dear Dr. Punnen:
 
Attached is a copy of the paper "Reductions for the Stable Set Problem" by Sheldon Jacobson, Hemanshu, Kaul, and myself that we would like to have considered for possible publication in Algorithmic Operations Research.  This paper introduces several new reductions for the maximum stable set (MSS) problem, extends several well-known reductions to the maximum weight stable set (MWSS) problem, demonstrates how reductions for the generalized stable set problem can be used in conjunction with probing to produce powerful new reductions for both the MSS and MWSS problems, and shows how hypergraphs can be used to expand the capabilities of clique projections.
 
Please note that the paper is not under review in any other journal, nor has it been published elsewhere.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.
 
 
 
Best Regards,
 
Dr. Edward C. Sewell 
Department of Mathematics and Statistics 
Southern Illinois University Edwardsville 
Edwardsville, IL 62026-1653 
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